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Interoffice Memorandum

February 28, 2020

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings

and Board of County Commissioners l
FROM: Joseph C. Kunkel, P.E., Director, Public Workségﬁmﬂ% 7
CONTACT PERSON: Humberto L. Castillero, P. E., PTOE, Interim Manay

Traffic Engineering Division
PHONE NUMBER: (407) 836-7891

SUBJ: Approval to Prohibit Specific Federal Highway Administration
Vehicle Classifications 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12,and 13 from using Sunflower
Trail

Public Works has received numerous complaints regarding the use of Sunflower Trail as a
haul road between E. Colonial Drive (S. R. 50) and Golden Isle Boulevard. Sunflower
Trail is a platted residential street. The code states that no vehicular travel to or from an
excavation or fill shall be allowed through a street, the primary purpose of which is to
serve residential dwellings in a platted subdivision. The proper haul route is to use Avalon
Park Boulevard between E. Colonial Drive (S. R. 50) and Golden Isle Boulevard instead of
Sunflower Trail, and continue south on Avalon Park Boulevard to Alafaya Trail.

In accordance with section 316.555 Florida Statutes, and to improve safety, staff
recommends that the Board approve to prohibit specific Federal Highway Administration
Vehicle Classifications 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 13 from using Sunflower Trail and to
install all appropriate signage.

Action Requested: Approval to prohibit specific Federal Highway Administration
Vehicle Classifications 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12,and 13 from using
Sunflower Trail and to install appropriate signage. District 4.
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